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which names the religion Itself. The practical effects of
the doctrine, however, range between two extremes. At
one extreme is the apathetic fatalism of the ignorant masses
that refuses to take precautions against disease even in the
midst of an epidemic. At the other is true submission to
the will of a just God, experienced by many a pious Mos-
lem, a submission which another great Semitic religion has
voiced in the expressions: "Shall not the judge of all the
earth do right?" "Though he slay me, yet will I trust in
him"; and into which Christianity has transfused its own
gentler spirit, breathing forth in the hymn " I worship thee,
sweet will of God/' One saying of Mohammed, which
softens the harshness of the doctrine, may be quoted: Once
the prophet was sitting under a wall that suddenly began
to totter; quickly rising, he crossed over to the other side
of the road. When the on-lookers accused him of fleeing
from the decree of God, he replied: " By the decree of God
I have fled from the decree of God to the decree of God!"
There remain to be noticed briefly the doctrines concern-
ing the angels, the prophets—apart from Mohammed—and
the resurrection, including the judgment, heaven, and hell.
A belief in angels, jinns, and devils is not only taught by
the Koran and the traditions, but enters vitally into the life
of Islam. There are four archangels: Gabriel, through
whom the Koran was revealed; Michael, the patron of the
Jews; Azrael, who is the Angel of Death; arid Israfel, who
will sound the last trump. Every believer is said to be
attended by two recording angels, to note respectively his
good and bad deeds. The numerous bands of angels also
includes Mun'kar and Naktr', who preside at the examina-
tion of the tomb, to be described later.1 The jinns or genii
comprise spirits of various shapes, and include both good
and bad. The Koran is full of teachings in regard to their
nature and doings, while the possibility of their appearance
is a constant source of terror to simple-minded Mohamme-
dans. Equally numerous are the devils, headed by Satan,
who is called both Shait&n' arid Iblis'. With tiresome iter-
ation the Koran, tells the story of his expulsion from para-
1 gee p. 293.

